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CLARIFICATION ANNOUNCEMENT

Reference is made to the announcement dated 17 October 2013 (“Announcement”) in relation to
relocation of manufacturing plants issued by Geely Automobile Holdings Limited (“Company”). The
Company would like to clarify the following information as contained in the Announcement, which
was read as follow:

“The original production plant of Zhejiang Ruhoo was responsible for the vehicle production of the
Group’s “Panda” model, with its production accounting for approximately 4.49% and 4.58%
respectively of the Group’s revenue for the year ended 31 December 2012 and the six months ended
30 June 2013. The contribution of Zhejiang Ruhoo to the Group’s profit was immaterial.”
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